
WESTERN DISTRICT OF TENNESSEE 

REQUESTING ATTORNEY ADMISSION THROUGH PACER 
(1) Fill out and save our Application for Attorney Admission Without Personal Appearance. 

https://www.tnwd.uscourts.gov/sites/tnwd/files/AttyAdmission.pdf  

(2) Go to https://pacer.uscourts.gov/, and click on Manage Your Account. You will be prompted 
to log in if you are not already logged in. 

 

  



(3) On the Maintenance tab, select Attorney Admissions / E-File Registration. 

 

  



(4) Select “U.S. District Courts” and “Tennessee Western District Court” on the drop-down 
menus. If you do not see “Tennessee Western District Court” on the second drop-down, this 
means that you are already registered to file electronically with this court. 

If you have previously been admitted pro hac vice, and you now wish to apply for full admission, 
please contact cmecfhelpdesk@tnwd.uscourts.gov to be removed from pro hac vice status. 

 

  



(5) Fill out all sections of the form on the next page. At the bottom of the form, upload the 
application you saved in step (1). 

 

 

  



(6) Fill out all sections of the form on the next page. In the Delivery Method and Formatting 
section, we recommend selecting Email Frequency “At the Time of Filing” and Email Format 
“HTML”. 

 

 

  



(7) If you do not have a saved credit card on file with PACER, you will be prompted to add one. 
This is optional, but if you do not have a saved credit card, you will be prompted for one-time 
credit card payment information to pay your admission fee. 

NOTE: The US District Court for the Western District of Tennessee does not accept ACH 
payments.  

 

  



(8) Review the E-filing Terms and Conditions and the local court policies and procedures.  

 

  



(9) You have now submitted your request, which will be reviewed by the attorney admissions 
clerk. 

 

  



(10) You will receive an email from the court with the subject “Request for Payment”, and a 
hyperlink to pay your filing fee. Click on the link to begin, then on the Pay Fee button. 

 

  



(11) Enter your credit card information on the following screen. If you have saved credit card 
information associated with your PACER account, you will not need to enter payment 
information. You will receive an emailed receipt for your payment. 

 

  



(11) In the Western District of Tennessee, all admission requests are required to be approved by 
a judge. This may take several days after you have paid your admission fee. 

You may check on the status of your admission request on the PACER website by going to the 
Manage My Account screen. 

Click on the Maintenance tab, and then on Check E-File Status. 

 

You will see a list of courts where you have requested E-filing privileges. Click on the Check 
button next to Tennessee Western District Court. 

 

  



(12) Once your admission request has been approved, you will see “Active” under “Status”. 

 

(13) You may now file in the Western District of Tennessee using your PACER login. 

https://ecf.tnwd.uscourts.gov/  


